NEJNAMC ADVOCACY COMMITTEE REPORT 2021
As in 2020 the advocacy committee continuously forwarded information of interest to our members as events occurred. 
We urged members to advocate for the appointment of Rep Deb Haaland as Secretary of the Interior, and she was approved.
We finalized our full inclusion statement, thanks to the hard work of Robear and Ellie.
Of course the big news of the year was the discovery of children’s remains at several Canadian boarding schools. We wrote a letter of support for the letter sent to the Council of Bishops from the Native American International Caucus urging the United Methodist Church to take concrete steps to address the Methodist’s complicity in the cultural genocide of the Indian boarding schools and to start a path toward healing.
When the Native American International Caucus designated October 6 as A Day of Truth Telling and Repentance we urged CONAMs to create events on that day to raise awareness of boarding school trauma.
